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March 11, 2008

Northwest Ohio Juvenile Detention, Training and Rehabilitation 

District Board Minutes

March 11, 2008
The Board of the Northwest Ohio Juvenile Detention, Training and Rehabilitation District met on this day at 9:00 a.m. in the multi-purpose room of the Detention Center.
Roll Call was taken.  The following members were present:
Defiance County


Fulton County


Henry County


Williams County
Diane Collins


Michael Bumb


Tom Mack


Scott Acus
Roger Gardner


James Dominique


Denise McColley


Steve Bird

Tom Kime


Dean Genter


Rich Myers


Brian Davis






Brad Grime


Larry Siclair


Ed Ewers
Others present:
Gayle Hilkert      Brian Patrick      Alisa Bowsher      Christine McVay
Brian introduced Alisa Bowsher.  She received her Bachelors of Science in Education from Defiance College in 2000.  Alisa is the new Language Arts teacher.   She comes to NWOJDC after 7 years with the Lima City Schools.  Brian then introduced Christine McVay.  She is the new mental health counselor with Four County Family Center.  Christine has a Masters of Science in Social Administration from Case Western Reserve and is a licensed independent social worker.  Christine was with the Children’s Resource Center for nine (9) years prior to coming to NWOJDC.   The Board welcomed Alisa and Christine to the facility.  They both then returned to their respective duties.

Dean Genter motioned to approve the January 8, 2008 Board Meeting Minutes.  Diane Collins 2nd the motion. There was no further discussion.   Motion carried.  Unanimous Ayes.

Superintendent’s Report

Presented by Superintendent Brian Patrick

Population Report:


January

February 



Intakes
   
35

32
    


Releases

35

33
Recidivists
16 (46%)
12 (37%)
Security Report:






January

February



Escorts to assigned cell or observation cell 



  6 

 0
Removal of safety or security and/or inflicting self-harm

  0

 0
Medical Services Report:




January

February
Nurse Sick Calls





16

50
Physician Sick Calls




19

20
Physicals





07

13

ER Visits





04

01
Hospital Admits





 01

01
Ambulance Transports




  0

00
Percentage of Detainees on Psychotropic Medication

04%

02%

Program/Services Report:
Life without Drugs Program:



January and February
Total Number of Individual Hours per County

   36.50

Total Number of Case Management Units per County

   61.60
Total Number of Group Hours per County


 367.50
Total Number of Assessment Hours per County

   11.40
Mental Health Program:




January

February
Mental Health Assessments



12.00

 10.00
One-hour Groups Weekly




14.00

  7.00
Family sessions





  1.00

     00
Community Supportive Progress Sessions


  6.00

  2.00
 
 (Court Appearances, First Call for Help, Job and Family Services referrals and contact with Probation Officers)
There were 16 Suicide Watch Days in January (16-15 minutes watches/0 One-on-One watches). 
There were 36 Suicide Watch Days in February (36-15 minute watches/5 One-on-One watches.)
Education Summary: 




January Report
Classroom A: (Reading, Writing, Language)   

 387 Detainees in attendance twice a day
318 Males   69 Females

Classroom B:  (Math, science and social studies) 

387 Detainees in attendance twice a day        318 males    69 Females

February  Report
Classroom A: (Reading, Writing, Language)


 320 Detainees in attendance twice a day
  252 Males    68 Females

Classroom B:  (Math, science and social studies)  
 318 Detainees in attendance twice a day         252 Males    66 Females

Training Report:

Superintendent Patrick reported a total of 374 training hours for the reporting period.   The majority of training was online CORENOW.com.   Employees also participated in the following:



Emergency Response Training (ERT)


Sexual and Other Harassment




Safe Training and Responsible Restraints (STARR)

Cardio Pulmonary Resuscitation/AED




Bloodborne Pathogens/Universal Precautions

OSHA/PERRP Updates




Assisting with the Self Administration of Medications




American Corrections Association Standards Association Standards Compliance (Site Visit)

Personnel Report:
New hires: 
1
Language Arts Teacher 


Resignations:  
3
Lieutentant










Language Arts Teacher


1








Intermittent Officer

Terminations:
0





Vacancies:
0

Status Change:
2 
JCO to Lieutenant



Intermittent JCO to Full-time JCO


There were no employee grievances during the reporting period.
Tom Kime questioned why there were no detainees from Defiance County participating in the Life Without Drugs Program.  Brian reported the numbers are reported to him from Recovery Services of Ohio and there were no reports in the categories.

The Board also questioned if the nurse sick calls were for the flu.  Brian reported the calls were for a variety of ailments including everything from pulled muscles to sick calls. 

Fiscal Officer Report 

Monthly Statistics

January Billing Census

There were no member county overages during January.
Non-Member Counties


Hancock County contracted one bed for 31 days at a rate of $80/day. 

Richland County contracted one bed for 31 days at a rate of $80/day. 


Van Wert County contracted one bed for 2 days at a rate of $65/day.

YTD Non-member rent returned to NWOJDC - $5,090
Average Daily Population – 21.45
Average Female Population – 3.68
February Billing Census

There were no member county overages during February.  
Non-Member Counties


Hancock County contracted 25 beds at a rate of $65/day.


Richland County contracted 29 beds at a rate of $65/day.

Van Wert County contracted 56 beds at a rate of $65/day

     

Monthly Non-member rent returned to NWOJDC - $7,150


YTD Non-Member Revenues – $ 12,240
Average Daily Population – 21.79

Average Female Population – 4.20
Average Daily Population includes total detainee population from member and non-member counties.
Financial Report

Cash Report – 

Operating Budget





Capital Budget

Balance 01-01-08


$   364,388.45

Balance 1-01-08


$  142,714.33

YTD Revenues  (2-29-08)

$   290,074.11

YTD Revenues (2-29-08)

$      3,130.00
YTD Expenses (2-29-08)

$   244,983.13

YTD Expenses (2-29-08)

                 .00
Balance 2-29-08


$   409,479.43

Balance 2-29-08


$   155,829.11
The Board reviewed the February Budget.  NWOJDC expended 16.97% of the 2008 Budget as of February 29, 2008. 

An explanation for the following accounts was given:

Workers Comp premium has been paid in full.  
Detainee supplies and maintenance supplies have been purchased this year that we had waited to purchase until the new year. 
Training - we have paid the annual fee for CORENOW.com online training. 

Student Ed – We have paid $6600 for the GED materials that were approved in 2007.  These were encumbered funds.

Insurance -Employee Benefits - As of this report we have paid January, February and March.

There were no expenditures from the Capital Budget.
Revenue received from non-member rent is not included in the 2008 budget.

Brian reported the per diem rate to non-member counties was reduced to $65 to be competitive with other facilities.  We are able to meet basic expenses at $65 per day.

Assistant Superintendent’s Report

No Report-Assistant Superintendent was not present
Facility Committee
Dean Genter requested Brian report on the status of the Signal Software Program purchased from Wadsworth Slawson Northwest when the facility was built.  This is the computer software program that runs the ventilation, heating and cooling systems.  The current software is compatible with Windows 98 and the Millenium addition.  Brian and Dave have tried to get the disc and a key that is needed for the software.  The Software is no longer available and no one is able to provide a key.  Dave had previously reported we never received a key.    A representative form Wadsworth Slawson is coming to meet with Brian to discuss our options later this month.  

Last year H.E.A.T. evaluated the system.  They recommended adding a 3rd zone as well as purchasing new software.  The estimated cost for these upgrades is $22,000.

Judge Bird noted if we were in need of a computer with Windows 98 he would be able to help us.   
Personnel and Grievance Committee
Tom Mack was happy to report there was no report.
Finance Committee 
Tom Kime noted the Finance Committee has not met and there is nothing to report.
Program and Policy Committee 
Diane Collins noted there was no report.
Old Business 
There was no old business to discuss.
New Business

ACA Accreditation  - Brian reported last year we started formatting our policies to comply with ACA standards.  ACA is a non-profit and non-governmental organization that set standards for detention, corrections, jails, and juvenile detention facilities.  Many facilities across the country are accredited, many are not.  Accreditation verifies an organization is putting forth good faith effort to provide excellent care of detainees and is providing a professional environment for staff.  It offers prestige and reputation to its accredited facilities.   Some insurance companies offer a reduction in premium if the facility is ACA accredited.  The initial accreditation process involves 3 auditors on site for 3 days scrutinizing every phase of operation.  The cost for the initial audit is $10,300.  This expense was factored in when preparing the 2008 budget.  The audit must be conducted within 12 months of signing the contract.   Renewal audits are conducted every three years.  Facilities are required to meet 90% of the 315 Non-Mandatory Standards and all of the 25 Mandatory Standards.  Each standard requires a separate file showing compliance.  Each file must contain the standard, the policy that addresses the standard and supporting documentation.  There is a lot of labor involved in preparing for the audit.  For example, our maintenance department would 
need to create a shadow board for tools.  That in its self would be labor intensive.  There was much discussion.  Discussion included the following questions and answers:

Q. - Do we meet majority of the standards at this time?  

A. - We meet all the mandatory standards and a majority of the non-mandatory standards.

Q. - Do we have sufficient staff time to prepare for the audit as another facility has gone through the accreditation process and   they reported the time involved was incredible? 
A. - Brian explained we do have a part time employee already working on the project.
Q. - Does the hallway meet the standard as it does not meet DYS standards?

A. - Brian reported there is a square feet requirement for cells and the dayroom. However, there is no hallway requirement.

Q. – Were other facilities Brian was affiliated with ACA Accredited?

A. - As of last year every state prison in Ohio was accredited.   In Florida every state prison was accredited.  In Georgia they were going through an accreditation process.  
Q. – Could a college intern do the work?

A. - Yes.  What is needed is to read the standard and make sure we are in compliance with the standard.  Then verify   documentation is in the ACA file supporting that standard.
Q. - Does ACA Accreditation help in the long run?  

A. - Brian believes strongly in accreditation because it holds the facility to a higher standard.  It would look very good for the facility if ever faced with a lawsuit.  Also, it could be a selling point when other counties call to inquire about our facility.  Accreditation would guarantee certain standards are met such as a detainee would receive two phone calls at intake instead of one.  Also, the cell temperature must remain between 68 and 72 degrees.  
Q. – Would our insurance premium be reduced if we were ACA Accredited?
A. – Brian discussed that with our CORSA representative.  As of this time that remains in research.
Q. - When are funds paid for?
A. – $5,150 is due within 30 days of signing the contract and $5,150 is due 30 days after the audit.  If funds are approval now Brian would not sign the contract until August as this would give us more time to prepare.   The audit must be conducted within 12 months of signing the contract.  There is an optional pre-audit assessment at an additional cost that would benefit the facility.  We will not do all that is necessary until funds are approved.  Currently April and a part-time employee, Carrie Dobaczewski, are working on the ACA Accreditation process.  When funds are approved we will move ahead full force to prepare for the audit.  Once April reports to Brian we are in position, Brian would move ahead with the process.  If a facility does not pass the audit, payment is still due.  
Q. – Board asked for clarification of fees in items 4 and 5 of the contract?  

A. – Item 4 addresses the need of a re-audit in the event the initial audit is not successful.  The facility would pay the actual costs of the audit plus 25% administrative fee, not to exceed $3000.

Item 5 addresses fees for optional on-site consultation services.  The cost would be the actual expense of the visit plus 25% administrative fee, not to exceed $3000.
The Board discussed following ACA guidelines and meeting standards.  However, eliminate the audit to save the expense.  

Judge Bird stated accreditation is becoming standard.  His recommendation is approval.   

Larry Siclair mentioned he feels it is a credit to Brian that he wants the facility to excel.  Also, the Board would have the assurance the standards are being met all the time.  

Judge McColley stated this is a standard for the future as well.

Brian noted that after review Jeff Robinson saw no problems with the contract.

Tom Mack motioned the issue be tabled and sent to the Program and Policies Committee for consideration.   They can report at the May meeting.  Dean Genter 2nd the motion.  Motioned Carried.  Unanimous Ayes.  
Judge Bird, Judge Bumb and Judge McColley recommend accreditation.  Roger Gardner will speak with Judge Ruyle regarding accreditation.
Revised Board Schedule – A revised meeting schedule was distributed to all Board members at the same time January meeting minutes were distributed.  The November meeting has been changed to November 18th due to the Veteran’s Day Holiday on November 11, 2008.

Board Appointments - Tom Kime noted the Joint Board of Commissioners will meet to discuss Board appointments as several terms expire in May.

Meeting adjourned 9:50 a.m.
